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THETOWER  
Bethel Presbyterian Church  
563 Bethel Green Road, Staunton, Virginia 24401  

540-886-6041 or bethelpc@gmail.com  

Website ïbethelpresbyterianstaunton.org 

 

 
 
From the Pastorôs Desk . . . 
  

Dear Church Family, 

  

I donôt know about you, but for me, when I look back 

on it, summer has simply seemed to fly by. It has been 

really fun watching the changing landscape of my new 

home as crops sprout up and then are harvested. Time presses onwards and soon we will be 

talking about fall. 

  

But right now I am simply enjoying the heat of summer, when things (at least for a non-farmer) 

seem to slow down. Even though when I look back it seems like the summer has gone by 

quickly, from day to day things seem so slow. Even the earth itself seems to need to take a deep 

breath to recover from the heat. Itôs a good time of year. 

  

For some reason the summer heat always reminds me of the book To Kill a Mockingbird. There 

are several scenes where Harper Lee describes the heat, but I am always reminded of the 

description of Atticus Finch, the father in the story, dressed in his button down shirt in the 

sweltering heat. 

  

Atticus is a lawyer fighting to free a man wrongly accused of a horrible crime, but the whole 

story is told through the innocent eyes of Atticusôs daughter Scout. It contrasts the slow and 

playful life of Scout with the important and pressing work that Atticus is doing. 
  

Whether your summer has been a slow summer like Scoutôs or a fast and busy season, I 

encourage you to take some time to reflect on what God has in store for you. In the Gospel 

according to Matthew chapter 28 Jesus tells us that he is sending us on a mission to the world 

and he promises to be with us always. 

  

I encourage you to reflect on what God is calling you to do. Donôt let either the business or the 

slowness of summer prevent you from following Godôs call. 

  

God bless, 

Pastor David 

August,  2014 
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As I See It 
 

Iôve been reading a lot about philosophy recently. Primarily I have been looking into what is 

called epistemology: the question of how we know what we know. Sometimes known as the 

ñtheory of knowledgeò, this branch of philosophy asks questions like ñWhat is possible for us to 

know?ò and ñHow do we come to know those things?ò 
  

The philosophical question is concerned with how I as an individual perceive the world around 

me and what I can learn about that world. This is an incredibly complicated field of study and is 

essential for our philosophical understanding of the world. 
  

But this has also raised the question in my mind: ñHow do we, as Christians, know the things 

that we know about God?ò This is not meant to replace the epistemological question above. In 

fact, they are really doing two entirely different things. The philosophical question is asking how 

we can know anything at all and the theological question addresses how God communicates to 

us. 
  

The reason that I say all of this is because I feel that it has become all too common in the modern 

world to ask questions without first figuring out how we can answer them. In other words, for the 

philosopher, before you can even ask questions about the nature of the world, you first must 

establish how you can learn anything about the world. If you donôt know how you can learn 

anything about your surroundings, then how can you possibly answer any questions about them? 
  

Likewise, for Christians, we must first figure out how God communicates to his world before we 

can expect to learn his will. In other words, if we want to know what God wants to tell us, we 

must first figure out how he is trying to communicate to us. How does God speak to his church? 
  

If we donôt know the language that God uses, if we donôt know how God communicates to us, 

then we will never even look in the right places for him to tell us his will. 
  

But our modern society is obsessed with answers. Everything today moves so quickly and when 

a question arises we want the answer immediately. And because of that, few of us actually do the 

legwork to create a framework for answering those questions. Few people, it seems, even top 

theologians, stop to ask the question: ñHow does God communicate to us?ò 
   

In our haste to answer the questions that society poses to us, we donôt stop to learn how to 

discern Godôs will. 
  

And the answer is this: Godôs will is revealed to us by our understanding of theology which in 

turn is built on the Bible itself. Or put another way, step one is turning to the Bible. Step two is 

developing a theology, an understanding of who God is based on what the Bible tells us about his 

nature. Step three is applying that understanding and biblical knowledge to any question that we 

have. 
  

Skipping straight to answering the question skips the process that God uses to communicate to 

us. And when we do that, we donôt end up answering the question, ñWhat is Godôs will?ò we end 

up answering the question, ñWhat do I want?ò 
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August Worship Schedule 

  

 August 3, 2014 

18th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Genesis 32:22-31; Psalm 17:1-7, 15; Romans 9:1-5; Matthew 14:13-21 

  

August 10, 2014 

19th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Genesis 37:1-4, 12-28; Psalm 105:1-6, 16-22, 45b; Romans 10:5-15;  

Matthew 14:22-33 

  

August 17, 2014 

20th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Genesis 45:1-15; Psalm 133; Romans 11:1-2a, 29-32; Matthew 15:(10-20),  21-28 

  

August 24, 2014 

21st Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Homecoming Sunday 

Exodus 1:8-2:10; Psalm 124; Romans 12:1-8; Matthew 16:21-28 

  

August 31, 2014 

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Exodus 3:1-15; Psalm 105:1-6, 23-26, 45c; Romans 12:9-21; Matthew 16:21-28 

 

 

  

Packages sent to Baja ahead of Mission team 
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Homecoming Sunday, August 

24th, 2014 

  

On Homecoming Sunday we 

welcome members, former 

members, family and friends to 

come home to Bethel and 

worship with us at 11 am and 

join in a covered dish dinner at 

noon.  Pastor David will preach. 

  

Communion will be held on 

Homecoming Sunday. 

  

Lemonade on the Lawn will be 

held on Sunday, August 3rd, 

following the worship service.   

Come and join us for this time  

of fellowship!   
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Bethel Church Picnic 
Saturday, August 9th, 2014 6:00 pm 

  
Come and bring a covered dish and a lawn chair! 

  
Hot dogs/Buns and Condiments will be furnished 

  
There will be face painting, games, good food, and fellowship! 

 
Bring some friends! 

  
  

The Bells of Bethel will begin practice again on 
Wednesday, August 13th at 5:45 pm.  We 
would like to add three additional ringers this 
year.  New bell ringers do not have to be able to 
read music to learn how to ring bells.  Bethel 
youth are welcome to join the bell choir.  If you 
would like to play bells, please contact JoAnn 
Pendley at (540) 324-0152.   
  
Would your child like to be part of a childrenôs 
bell choir?  If so, please notify JoAnn or Pastor 
Shearer.   
 
 
  

 
Upcoming Witness Committee Activities . . . 

 
Witness Committee Food Booth at The Meating Place 

  
The Witness Committee will be working the Food Booth at The Meating Place on 
Friday, September 19th and Saturday, September 20th.  The Witness Committee 
needs 2 people to help work from 8 am until noon and 2 people to work from noon until 
4 pm.  If you would like to volunteer to help in the Food Booth please let Peggy Smith 
know (540/292-0885) and if you would be willing to provide baked goods please leave 
them in the Church Kitchen by 7 pm on Thursday, September 18th.  
  
 

Rebuilding Together Project 
  
The Witness Committee will have a Rebuilding Together Project workday on Saturday, 
October 4th.  All ages are invited to help!  More details about this project will be in the 
September Tower. 
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Presbyterian Women 

August 2014 

Emphasis - Church Conferences, Homecoming 

  

*The Afternoon Circle will not meet during the month 

of August.   

  

*The Evening Circle will meet at Bethel on Tuesday, 

August 12th, at 7:00 pm.   

  

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Womenôs annual catered meal, July 8, 2014 
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Memorial Hall  - The Session has approved a task force to look into repurposing Memorial Hall 

and creating a History Room.  If you are interested in being a member of this group, please 

contact the Church Office or Jill Webb (337-4311).   

  

The Seekers Sunday School Class is currently seeking their lost tables. The tables walked off a 

couple of months ago. If you have any information as to their current whereabouts please contact 

Ken Wilkinson or Irene Elliott.  

  

Sidewalk sign boards!  Church groups may use them for conveying information and directions 

at church functions.  The boards can display custom messages using wet erase markers or they 

can hold pre-printed posters.  For more information, contact a Communications Committee 

member:  Tim Turner, Jill Webb, Tabby Moore, or Tom Whitaker. 

 

 
  

 

Our Christian Education Committee helped support Riverheads FCCLA girlsô trip to San 

Antonio, Texas to compete at the national level with their community service project. Kelly 

Coffey, Rachel Coleman, and Jordan Thompson attended Bethelôs  Christian Ed  meeting in June 

and presented their project to the committee. Their service project was a fund raiser for Matt 

Koogler.  They also organized a blood drive, a relay for life, and served snacks to Ruritans 

during the school year. 
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Middle School 

Conference at 

Massanetta 

Springs 

The Christian 

Education 

Committee 

sponsored two 

youth and one adult 

to attend the Middle 

School Conference 

at Massanetta 

Springs --July 10th-

13th.  Bayleigh Lee, 

Moose Lee and 

Irene Elliott. 

 

The Middle School Conference is attended by more than a thousand youth from youth groups 

around the country.  There were more than two hundred participants at the July conference. The 

event is geared to Presbyterian youth but is open to all denominational backgrounds.  The 

conference includes workshops led by youth pastors and lay leaders from around the country, as 

well as recreation and music events. 

 

The theme was "Beyond The Manger". Our hope is that a fresh look at the baby in the manger 

will move us to new lives of following the Savior, who is the king of kings and the Lord of 

Lords, abiding with us day by day and year by year. 

 

Every youth and adult engaged in our commitment to live Beyond The Manger through serving 

the world's hungry. We helped to package a total of 10,000 meals with the national food 

packaging organization to Stop Hunger Now. 

 

We experienced a very busy but wonderful weekend of worship, workshops, fellowship, fun, and 

recreational activities. 

 

We returned home with the commitment to look beyond the manger and share the love of God 

with the church, the community, and the world. 
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SESSION NEWS 

   

The Session met Sunday, July 13th, with seven members and the Moderator present. 

  

The Dominion Virginia Power gas pipeline was discussed.  Due to the fact that Bethel did not 

receive a letter indicating that the pipeline would be located on Bethel property, no action was 

taken on this matter. 

  

The Session approved determining the structural condition of the church building in the event the 

pipeline is installed near church property. 

  

Session approved a gift to the preschool teacher, Mrs. Kirchman and her assistant in appreciation 

for their service to Bethel Church. 

  

Cole Herndon, a member of Scout Troup 13, was given permission to build a small chapel in the 

wooded picnic area as his Eagle Scout project.   

  

A fundraising dinner will be held on Sunday, September 14th, to help the Lee family in their 

effort to adopt Trevor as their son.  

  

The Stewardship Committee is requesting a meeting with the Trustees, Deacons and Session to 

hear details on the Bethel incorporation procedure. 

  

Susan Smith was given permission to paint and decorate the room above the kitchen to be used 

for youth programs. 

  

A task force will be formed to work on upgrading Memorial Hall and the rooms above to provide 

a more welcoming area in which to gather.   

  

Jill Webb was appointed to represent Bethel Church at the Presbytery meeting on August 23rd at 

Camp Paddy Run.   

  

General Fund Monthly Report 

  

Estimated Budget through July 1st:  $89,465.00 

     Actual Budget Expenses:  $90,740.00  

Actual Budget Receipts:  $90,180.00  
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Valley Mission Volunteer Opportunities and Needs 
  
 
Valley Mission - Current Volunteer Needs: 
  
*Teachers and High School/College Students to tutor children in our 2014-2015 After School 
Program. One part-time Lead Volunteer position available.  Other volunteer positions are 
unpaid.  (Orientation will be held 08/12/14 @ 3:00 pm; the program will be held Monday-
Thursday from 3:00 pm - 5:00 pm).   
  
*Assistance with scheduled curriculum and crafts during Children's Chapel; weekly on 
Thursday evenings, 6:00 pm-7:30 pm. 
  
*Tutors to work with adult Mission Residents in our Computer Lab, assisting with job searches, 
resume writing, etc.  Weekly on Tuesday afternoons 3:30 pm- 4:30 pm. 
  
*Front Office help during peak hours from 9:00 am - 1:00 pm, assisting our Receptionist to 
answer phones and complete light paperwork.  Help is needed daily. 
  
*Assistance preparing our periodic newsletters for mailing; includes sealing and labeling 
newsletters, and sorting by zip code.  Help will be needed in early August, October, and 
November. 
  
*Handy-man assistance, working on small projects around the Valley Mission building; working 
directly with our Buildings & Grounds Manager.   
  
*Assistance in organizing donations in both our pantry and storage closet; weekly.  Also, 
assistance sorting donations to place on the sales floor in either of our Thrift Stores (Staunton 
and Waynesboro).  
  
*Assistance with serving meals or cooking/serving meals at the Mission. 
  
 
Interested parties should email development@valleymission.net or call 540-886-4673 and ask 
for Emilie Mehrtens.  A Volunteer Application and background check are required. 
  
 
Shelter Needs: 
  
*Toilet Paper; Paper Napkins; Food Service Gloves; Sandwich Baggies; Brown Lunch Bags; 
Liquid Laundry Detergent; Cleaning detergent.     
  
*Cereal; eggs; margarine; lunch meat; sliced cheese; hamburger; milk 
  
Thank you so much for considering volunteering or donating much needed supplies. Without 
support from our local churches, Valley Mission could not exist!  God bless you! 
  
Susan Richardson 
Executive Director 
Valley Mission, Inc. 

 

mailto:development@valleymission.net
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A Page from Bethelôs Historyé.The First Log Church 

  

By 1779, the logs of North Mountain Meeting House had deteriorated badly, and the structure 

needed to be rebuilt.  The congregation was divided into two groups, those who favored 

rebuilding the church at its current location and those who preferred building father to the east. 

  

No agreement on location could be reached, and construction plans were stalled.  Consequently,  

Mr. Scott, the newly called pastor, was surprised to see a group of men hard at work raising a 

large log structure beside the Howardsville Road. 

  

Fearing lest evil might spring from this sudden movement on one part of the congregation, the 

young pastor said, ñAre you not too fast, my boys?ò 

  

ñNo,ò said Col Doak.  ñWe will end the dispute by putting up the Church.ò 

  

The church was completed and called Bethel and the dispute was heard no more.ò (Foote, 

Sketches of Virginia).  

  

The church had a door in the middle of one side, and the pulpit was on the opposite wall facing 

the door.  The congregation was divided into two groups who sat at either end and faced the 

center.  They sat on pews that they had made themselves, some which had only a round pole for 

a back.  Three years after the building of the church, John and Mary Waddle, on whose land the 

building stood, deeded 16 and a half acres to the congregation of Bethel. 

  

(Information from Dr. Herbert Turnerôs Bethel and Her Ministers) 

 

Dear Bethel Family, 

I cannot express how thankful I am to have such a caring 

church.  Iôve grown up in the church and the experiences I 

have had there will always be a part of me.  I know wherever 

I go I will always have a family at Bethel to support me.  

Thank you for the Bible and all the well wishes!   

 

Sincerely, Bruce Lamond, IV 
  

 

Dear Bethel Presbyterian Church,  

Thank you so much for your continued support of Riverheads 

Weekday Religious Education (WRE).  Our program 

continues to be blessed by people like you and your support 

helps make WRE possible!   

 

Blessings, WRE Council 
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Schedules-- August 2014 

Nursery  

 
August 3rd - Brian and Penny Lee 
August 10th - Cindy Almarode; Karen Koogler 
August 17th - Evelyn LaPorte; Libby Smith 
August 24th - Joe and Sally Williams 
August 31st - Mac and Emily Williams 
 
 
Flowers  
 
August 3rd - Lee Ann Heizer 
August 10th - Evelyn LaPorte 
August 17th - Libby Smith 
August 24th - Tish Folsom - 
Communion/Homecoming 
August 31st - Libby Smith 
 

 
Transportation (Charlotte) 
 
August 3rd - Rhonda Johnson 
August 10th - TBA 
August 17th - Dale Thompson 
August 24th - Pat Quick 
August 31st - Tammy Barbour 
 

 
Transportation (Jeb) 
 
August 3rd - August 24th - TBA 
August 31st - Laura Barmore 
 
 
Offering  
 
Tammy Barbour 
Bob Olson 
Mac Williams 
Sally Williams 
  
   
  


